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The year began at the June meeting with the prospect of further bus cuts to the no. 12 service and the reduced service we now have is unlikely to increase until there is more money available to replace the subsidies previously paid by the Isle of Wight Council.

Also at the June meeting councillors gave their support to the planning application to build two additional classrooms at the school.

The end of July was a very sad time for us all when one of our most hardworking and dedicated councillors Ken Taylor passed away.

Ken worked tirelessly as a councillor and as a founder member of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group. His presence and contribution to the debates has been sadly missed at all our meetings.
The October meeting was attended by representatives from the FYT bus and councillors agreed to contribute to the community bus service to Freshwater during the trial period.
December saw the much loved and supported Christmas Tree Festival again be a great success. A big thank you to all the organisations for entering a tree and again to Chris Goodman and all who helped him for their hard work in making it possible. 
Also at our December meeting we welcomed new councillor Malcolm East and councillors agreed to contribute to a continued trial period of the FYT bus until the end of March.

It was announced at our January meeting that the Planning Inspector had decided in favour of the applicant regarding the Blanchards planning application. Councillors felt that the inspector had disregarded the emerging Neighbourhood Plan and it was proposed that a letter be sent to the Secretary of State (however this ultimately proved unsuccessful in questioning the Inspector’s decision). If the Neighbourhood Plan had been completed, adopted and in place as a planning document the outcome could have been different.

The Neighbourhood Plan has now been submitted and accepted by the Isle of Wight Council after some minor changes following an Independent Examiners Report. It is hoped a referendum will take place in September which will give the parish the opportunity to vote to adopt the document which expresses the wishes of the community and includes clear guidance on any future planning until 2027.
We have recently received funds, via the Isle of Wight Council, from The Lodge Development under the s106 agreement which will be used to install a new children’s activity in the play area in the shape of a train engine.
It was a pleasant surprise when Brighstone won the Calor Best Kept Extra Large Village award for 2015. This was only achieved by the hard work of everyone in the village maintaining its appearance as a lovely place to live and visit.
And so again I feel the need to say thank you to all the members of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group, including Project Manager John Brownscombe, Susannah our clerk and fellow councillors for their commitment, hard work and support throughout the year.

John Cirrone (Chairman of Brighstone Parish Council).
